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Sean Cruz  June 8, 2020 
Federated Co-operatives Limited 
401-22nd Street East 
Saskatoon, SK S7K 0H2 
 
Dear Mr. Cruz: 
 
Re:  SW 09-25-22 W, Gilbert Plains, Manitoba;  

Revocation of Designation under the Contaminated Sites Remediation Act 
 
This letter is to advise you that the designation of the above-noted property (the site) as an 

impacted site, has been revoked under section 7.2(1) of The Contaminated Sites Remediation Act, 
C.C.S.M, c. C205.   
 

Manitoba Conservation and Climate also acknowledges receipt of the report entitled “Phase II 
Environmental Site Assessment, Gilbert Plains Cardlock Facility, SW-09-25-22 W1M, near Gilbert Plains, 
Manitoba” prepared by Trace Associates Inc. dated April 1, 2020 for the above-noted property (the site).   
 
  Manitoba Conservation and Climate concurs that the report submitted adequately documents the 
environmental site conditions at the site at this time. 

     
It is the position of Manitoba Conservation and Climate that no further remediation is required on 

this site at this time. In the event that any residual contamination remaining on the site results in some 
form of exposure concern in the future, the responsible party will be directed by this department to initiate 
any remedial measures. 
  

It should be noted that the position of Manitoba Conservation and Climate as stated in this letter 
is based on the information provided to this office by Trace Associates Inc. and relates only to the matters 
within the scope of the investigation that was conducted by Trace Associates Inc. No additional site 
monitoring was performed by Manitoba Sustainable Development. 
 
  If you have any questions regarding this letter, please contact Warren Rospad, Contaminated 
Sites Program Specialist at 204-330-2685 or warren.rospad@gov.mb.ca. Please note that electronic 
submissions are preferred for all documents and correspondence. 
 
 Sincerely, 

  
 Shannon Kohler 

Director, Environmental Compliance and 
Enforcement 

 
c.  File: 21129 
 Ardis Oleksyn (Trace Associates Inc.) 
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